
AIBSNLEA/CHQ/Dir (HR)/2014                            DATED: 10.03.2014 
 
To 
 
Shri A.N. Rai, 
Director (HR) 
BSNL Board, 
NEW DELHI-110001 
 
Sub: Promotion of JTOs to the grade of SDE (T) in BSNL against 67% seniority quota for the vacancy 

year 2008-09: Consideration of seniority case of Shri Neeraj Ahuja, HR No. 199801431 and others 
subsequent upon dismissal of WP Nos. 16102/2011 and 26246/2011 filed by Shri A. Kruba Sankar 
and AIGETOA respectively. 

 
Respected Sir, 
 
On the subject cited above, following facts are being submitted- 
 

 In accordance with BSNL C.O. letter number 2-15/2011-Pers.II dated 30.03.2011; Shri Neeraj Ahuja 
was promoted as SDE (T) and posted at BRBRAITT, Jabalpur. 

 Shri Neeraj Ahuja was relieved by the O/o DET, OFC (P) on 30.04.2011 (F/N) to join his promotional 
assignment at BRBRAITT, Jabalpur. 

 Shri Ahuja reported for duty on the same day i.e. 30.04.2011 and joined as SDE at BRBRAITT, 
Jabalpur, but owing to the decision of Hon’ble CAT bench Chennai and the instructions contained in 
BSNL CO letter number 15-88/2010-Pers.II dated 06.05.2011, he was posted as JTO at BRBRAITT. 

 However, Shri P.V. Bhave (HR No. 197809194), Shri P.K. Garewal (HR No. 198608380), Shri R.K. 
Jain (HR No. 198102430) junior to Shri Neeraj Ahuja joined as SDE before the date 30.04.2011, i.e. 
the date from which the orders of Hon’ble CAT came on notice, continuously remained SDE.  

 Now, after dismissal of WP Nos. 16102/2011 and 26246/2011, Shri Neeraj Ahuja has joined as SDE 
on 18.04.2013 as per the instruction contained in BSNL C.O. letter number 2-15/2011-Pers.II dated 
18.04.2013. From 30.04.2011 to 17.04.2013, Shri Neeraj Ahuja worked as JTO. 

 The BSNL C.O. letter dated 18.04.2013 is totally silent about those ill-fated executives of BSNL who 
resumed their duties as SDE but later on reverted due to the interim decision of Hon’ble CAT 
Chennai and instructions of BSNL C.O. vide letter dated 06.05.2011.  

 
The association, therefore, urge upon your kind honour that the executives like Shri Neeraj Ahuja should get 
justice at least to count their seniority and joining as on 30.04.2011 (F/N). A representation received from 
Shri Neeraj Ahuja in this regard is enclosed herewith for kind sympathetic consideration please. 
    

With kind regards, 
         Yours Sincerely 

             -sd- 
                   (Prahlad Rai) 
               General Secretary 
Copy to: 
 
The GM (Pers.), BSNL CO, New Delhi – 110001  
 
 
 
 
 
 


